

## DANE COUNTY

Joe Parisi
County Executive

October 23, 2015

Urvashi Martin, AICP, Planner City of Madison, Planning Division Madison Municipal Building Rm LL-100 215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. Madison, WI 53701

Dear Urvashi,

I am pleased to inform you that the City of Madison has been selected to receive a 2015 BUILD grant in the amount of \$15,000. We are glad to be able to help the City conduct the Worthington Park Neighborhood Health Impact Assessment – a very worthwhile project.

The next step will be for the City to pass a resolution approving the required matching funds: a minimum of \$5,000 (total project cost of \$20,000). In addition, please provide us with a brief outline of the process for project implementation and how the recommendations that result from these projects will be approved and implemented. Send this letter, and a copy of the resolution, no later than November 27, 2015, to our BUILD Program staff. Upon receipt of this information, we will prepare a grant agreement between the City and the County for the BUILD grant funds.

Congratulations on your successful application! We look forward to hearing about your progress. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pamela Andros of my staff at 261-9780, or Andros@countyofdane.com.

Sincerely

16e Parisi

County Executive

JP/pa